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St Ishmael Community Council 
Minutes of the Annual Meeting
                          held in Ferryside Hall on 24th May 2022
PRESENT: 


Cllr J Batte, Cllr Alicia Dalton, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr P Thomas, Cllr K Low, Mrs D Afzal, Cllr S Wyld and Cllr E Benham 
In the Chair : Cllr J Batte
Cllr J Batte welcomed the two new members to the Community Council.

1. Election of Chairman for the ensuing year 
Cllr D Afzal proposed that Cllr A Dalton be elected as Chair for the ensuing year, this was seconded by Cllr K Low.
Cllr P Thomas proposed Cllr R Bloor be elected as Chair for the ensuing year, this was seconded be Cllr S Wyld.

A vote was taken, Cllr A Dalton receiving 4 votes from Cllr D Afzal, Cllr K Low, Cllr P Stephens and Cllr E Benham. Cllr R Bloor receiving 2 votes from Cllr P Thomas and Cllr S Wyld. 

Cllr A Dalton was duly elected Chair.  
The Declarations of Acceptance of Office were duly signed by the Chair and all members of the Council. 

2. Election of Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year 
A discussion was held on the position of Vice- Chairman, Cllr A Dalton proposed Cllr K Low and this was seconded by Cllr D Afzal, all in agreement.
Cllr K Low was duly elected Vice-Chairman. 

3. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report 
The Clerk updated the Members on the review by the Remuneration Panel and the options to introduce additional payments to members based on being placed in Group 4 with an electorate of between 1,000 and 4999. 
The Clerk also informed the Council of the introduction of the mandatory Cost of Care provision that would need to be provided by the Council. 

4. Review of Payments to Members of Community and Town Councils
Following a discussion by members it was proposed by Cllr D Afzal that no new optional payments be offered, this was seconded by Cllr P Thomas, all in agreement. 

The Community Council accepted the mandatory need to provide Cost of Care provision. 
5. 2022-23 Chaiman’s Allowance 
Cllr P Thomas proposed that the Chair’s allowance remain at £200, this was seconded by Cllr A Dalton.
6. 2022-23 Members Allowance
The procedure proposed by the Remuneration Panel for Wales remains that Councils make available £150 per member for the costs of Council duties e.g. telephone, postage and other costs. A £150 budget per Councillor was agreed upon and each Councillor would need to email the Clerk if they did not wish to accept the payment. 
7. Membership of Outside Bodies
It was agreed that the outside bodies would be represented as follows:

One Voice Wales – Cllr S Wyld and Cllr D Afzal 
Ferryside Village Hall –  Cllr K Low

Llansaint Village Hall – Cllr A Dalton and Cllr D Afzal
Ferryside School – Cllr E Benham
Ferryside Social Enterprise Group – Cllr P Stephens 
8. Bank signatories 

The Council agreed that Cllr D Afzal and Cllr A Dalton be retained as signatories, and Cllr P Thomas and Cllr S Wyld would be added as an additional signatory. 
Meeting Closed at 7:25 pm
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